

DRAFT
THE LEIGH PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ADDITIONAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 14th December 2016 AT 7.30PM AT THE LEIGH PARISH CHURCH
Present:  Cllr. J. Arkell (Chair), Cllr. M. Chandler, Cllr. P. Harvey, Cllr. P. Hooton and Cllr. Withers.
In attendance:  K. Tilling (Parish Clerk) and 10 members of the public
1. Apologies: 
                     There were no apologies
2. Declarations of interest:

                     None

3. To discuss planning applications and consider responses for the following:

16/00163/ENFC – Alleged unauthorised conversion of an agricultural building at Leigh Court, Church Lane, The Leigh, Gloucester. GL19 4AF. Category C. breach – which is considered a routine breach. Agricultural outbuildings close to the house are in the process of being converted into residential accommodation. Currently being investigated by Tewkesbury Borough Council’s planning department.
16/01191/FUL and 16/01192/LBC – Tudor Cottage, Blacksmith Lane, The Leigh. Erection of flood defence measures including walling, removable panels and bunding with associated engineering operations to re-grade land.

Grade II listed building ref: 28/69.

No objection from Conservation Officer.

Unfortunate that this property is located too far away from the flood defences installed a few years ago. Parish Council aware of listed status but no one wishes to live in a property under constant threat of flood. The Parish Council is not aware of any local objections and therefore can support this application. 

16/01270/FUL – Vine Tree Farm, The Wharf, Coombe Hill. Proposed variation of Condition 10 of allowed appeal (15/01007/FUL), relating to protected species method statement and approved timetable.

The Parish Council understands that conditions were attached to the planning application and affirmed by the Planning Inspector and should be adhered to. Flora and fauna have been obliterated on site. Concerns about the bank being dug out and its resultant stability. Current concerns that applicant is working without the required permission and that several of the conditions have not been met. Parish Council to ask TBC to ensure that all conditions were met and if not to take the relevant action to remedy or stop work on site. The Enforcement Officer has visited the site on several occasions. A recent visit confirmed that areas being dug out are not compliant with approved planning applications. It has also been confirmed that the Ecologist has not visited the site since December 2015. The validity of the ecology reports submitted since are now being questioned by TBC. Independent ecology reports have been submitted which deal with tree protection requirements, hedging, badger and bat mitigation. Concerns also noted about raised soil levels in the lowest section of the site and resultant flooding issues.

16/01272/OUT – Little Holborn, Church Lane, The Leigh. Outline planning application for the erection of 2 dwellings and associated access, with all matters reserved for future consideration except for access.
Landscape Officer comments relating to visual impact on planning portal. Borough Councillor has submitted a Committee Call-in request. Glos Highways have made reference to their standing advice. Outside of the Service Village boundary.

Driveway access is a concern due to closeness of the road junction.

The Parish Council is sympathetic to small development in the village. Todpool was a brownfield site and the bungalow was located and designed to provide independent living for a disabled person. Both examples not considered to be in sustainable locations but both considered by Parish Council on their individual merits. Other example used is not relevant as it is not in the Parish. Design for any dwelling will be important.

Parishioners wanted some kind of condition or control to ensure that the ‘precedent’ does not become the ‘norm’. Fears that development starts creeping and those previous examples will be used as a basis.

In principle no objections but due to concerns raised about setting a precedent unable to support. Suggested that this is the sort of thing that would be part of the emerging neighbourhood development plan i.e. controlled individual development within the Parish. Cllr Withers was in support of the application with the proviso that final detailed plans would need to be acceptable to the style of the village. Cllr Harvey felt that the justification examples in the supporting letter produced by the developer were incorrect and potentially misleading.
15/00752/FUL – Leigh Court, Church Lane, The Leigh. Poultry units.

Update on the construction of three new poultry units for up to 155000 birds, feed bins, new access road, landscaping, flood mitigation and associated works.

Parishioners were reminded to check the planning portal for the latest documents and information available. The Parish Council believes that TBC must be close to making a decision. This has been on-going for more than 12 months and previous Parish Council comments are available for view on the planning portal e.g. the Passing Bays. Inspite of all the additional documents, possible solutions to the traffic issue will destroy the character of the village. Visual impact if/when hedges are cut. Parishioners also made reference to the Planning Officers report and a 21 day review.
There are still plenty of errors in the more recent documents. The Parish Council understands that there will be a site meeting by the Planning Committee and then a full debate at a Planning Committee meeting. Community feelings are still very strong regarding transport and access, pollution and smells and changing the nature of the village. There have been no significant changes to information supplied and no material changes. The Parish Council feels that their original comments still stand.
Dates of Full Council Meetings-
Wednesday 8th February 2017

Annual Parish Meeting – Wednesday 10th May 2017
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